
Indian Lake Planning Commission 

Meeting Minutes 

January 14, 2013 

Meeting called to order by Chairman Hanson at 6:05 

Present- Bob Hanson, Tom O'Toole, Don Reed 

Not Present-Chris Keiser, Paul Cornez 

Guest-Dick Stern 

Minutes of December 10, 2012 meeting reviewed, motion to approve by Bob Hanson, second Tom 

O'Toole, all ayes, motion approved 

Old Business: 

New Planning Commission Chairman—Bob Hanson reiterated his desire to resign the Chairmanship and 

asked for a volunteer replacement. Don Reed agreed to assume the duties of Chairman If elected. 

Motion made by Bob Hanson to elect Don Reed for Chairman, as there were no other nominations, 

second by Tom O'Toole, all ayes, motion passed. 

Living Quarters--Bob Hanson noted that this issue remains an unresolved Planning Commission agenda 

item. 

New Business; 

Act 537 Sewage Plan—Bob Hanson brought Planning up to date on the current status of the Boro's Act 

537 Plan. The DEP has rejected efforts to amend the current Plan. DEP wants a ground up revision. A 

local Sewage Officer Reggie Musser has looked at some new on lot system approaches. These have 

been turned down by DEP for local permitting. Bob Hanson informed Planning that we have recently 

discovered that the sewage plans of Stonycreek Twp and Shanksville have been approved by DEP with 

provisions for eventually adding Indian Lake. Bob Hanson will propose to Council the establishment of a 

Committee consisting of Planning, Reggie Musser, Randy Musser, EADS Engineering and perhaps a 

supplier to develop candidate plans which will be acceptable to the DEP yet affordable as well. We do 

not want to force public sewerage on our residents but should be open to exploring new options. 

Motion to adjourn by Tom O'Toole, second by Bob Hanson, all ayes, meeting adjourned at 7:08. 

Respectfully submitted: 

Tom 'Toole, Recording Secretary 


